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Dear ,  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

13 August 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  In addition, the Board considered the advisory opinion contained in Commanding 

Officer, Navy Pay and Personnel Support Center memorandum 7000 N1 of 23 April 2024, which 

was previously provided to you for comment.  

 

You requested payment in the amount of $931.00 for lodging not reimbursed in connection with 

your dependent’s evacuation, the Board in its review of your entire record and application, 

carefully weighed all potentially mitigating factors, to include your assertions.  The Board noted 

that on 28 August 2021, your dependents were evacuated for a period of seven days.  On 23 

September 2022, your travel claim was settled in the amount of $2,274.93.  In accordance with 

the Joint Travel Regulations (JTR), the calculation of per diem allowances for each travel day is 

based on the actual amount paid for lodging, limited to the lodging portion of the locality per 

diem rate, plus the applicable meal rate and incidental expense rate, unless otherwise stated in 

the JTR.  The Board concluded that your lodging exceeded the daily locality rates for 

 and that you were reimbursed the 

maximum authorized for lodging in accordance with the JTR.  In this connection, the Board 

substantially concurred with the comments contained in the advisory opinion. 

 

You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 

which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 






